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March 26, 2020 

 

To Our Locomotive Usage Agreement (LUA) Customers, 

 

The health and safety of our employees, customers, and communities are of utmost importance to Union 

Pacific. To that extent, we have implemented enhanced measures to minimize the spread of COVID-19 in 

Union Pacific locomotives.   

Our mechanical team is following standard process to clean and disinfect locomotives every time a 

locomotive is serviced on a mechanical service track. In addition, Union Pacific is placing disinfecting 

solution in all locomotives and providing individual cleansing packs so that Union Pacific locomotive 

crews (engineers and conductors) are able to wipe down locomotive surface areas including throttles and 

arm rests.  

While Union Pacific is taking additional measures to minimize the spread, if you have a specific concern 

you may conduct your own cleaning/disinfecting prior to operating a Union Pacific locomotive, either with 

the disinfecting solution that is provided in the locomotive or their own disinfecting solution. We ask, 

however, that you not clean the interior of the toilet room as certain cleaning products may interact with 

the chemicals used in locomotive toilets.    

Union Pacific employees have been directed to follow best practices to prevent the spread of COVID-19 

and will report suspected exposure to Union Pacific. Further details on these practices can be found at 

https://www.up.com/employee/covid/index.htm. 

If Union Pacific becomes aware of a suspected COVID-19 exposure, an Occupational Health Nurse will 

determine whether cleaning/disinfecting is required and the Union Pacific Hazmat Team will coordinate 

any necessary cleaning.    

We are confident these measures will ensure that locomotives delivered to customers will not pose a risk 

of spreading COVID-19. If you have further concerns please contact your Union Pacific representative.  

 

Sincerely,  

Marketing and Sales 

https://www.up.com/employee/covid/index.htm

